
 Arapahoe-Holbrook Public Schools 
 Superintendent Report to Board of Education 
 Oct. 14, 2024 

 Building & Grounds 

 1.  PK Drainage Project  - I have contacted a number of  area concrete/construction companies to 
 request a bid on the changes we want to run drainage under concrete on the northeast corner 
 of the building. We don’t yet have numbers, but will push to get those before the end of 
 October, so we can make plans to schedule the project for early next summer. 

 2.  Roofing Vendor Consolidation  - We have researched  some companies, and have decided to 
 work with Prairie View Roofing out of Kearney to help us consolidate our management for 
 the 17 different roof sections we have with our facility.  Some of these will have some 
 warranty status yet, and PV is aware that we will use those vendors when we can. 

 Safety/Security 

 1.  Lockdown Drill-  We are planning to conduct a Lockdown  drill on Monday, Oct.14 at 
 approximately 9:30am.  We will have help with the process and evaluation from members of the 
 Furnas County Sheriff’s office. 

 Other 

 1.  Curriculum Review Cycle  -We had to halt our Curriculum  Review Cycle last year due to 
 budgetary and personnel circumstances.  We were scheduled to purchase ELA materials. That 
 will resume this year, but only with the Elementary (K-6) purchases, as we have not  yet filled 
 out other English teaching position, and that individual needs to be connected to this process. 

 2.  NASB Meetings 

 a.  NASB State Education Conference @ CHI Omaha - Nov 20-22 (Wed-Fri) 
 i.  Attending: Carpenter / Dettmann / Drews / Lee / Schutz 

 b.  Delegate Assembly - 1 Rep from AHPS board for Fri. Nov 22 mtg = Lee 
 c.  New Board Member Workshop @ Holiday Inn Kearney - Dec 3 

 i.  Attending: Dettmann / Drews 


